
Wilson Daily Bulletin 
Visit our website, like us on Facebook, follow Principal 
Chatard on Twitter

Athletics
ÞSign up to work the Boosters concession stand at the home games marked below, help Boosters support Wilson 
student activities! Go to the link to sign up:  http://vols.pt/zLYCmC. Þ 

Thursday, January 7
No contests

Friday, January 8
Wrestling: JV/Var at Aloha Tournament, weigh-in 2:30, bus 1:45, release 1:30
Girls Basketball @ Grant: JV 7:30; bus 4:30; JV2 5:45; bus 4:30
ÞBoys Basketball vs. Grant @ Wilson: Frosh 5:45; JV 7:30Þ
Swimming vs. Lincoln @ Dishman Pool 6:00, Bus 5:00

Saturday, January 9
PIL Showcase (All PIL basketball teams play)
Girls Basketball vs. Grant @ Madison: Varsity at noon; bus 10:45
Boys Basketball vs. Grant @ Marshall; Varsity 3:30, bus 2:00

events

thursday, january 7

Freshman Class Elections, Mandatory candidates’ meeting at lunch in Room 118
Pictures and Q/A for campaign video for election. 

Thursday, January 7, 2016
A/Tutor Time, Periods 1-4

click here for Bell Schedules

Wilson High School
1151 SW Vermont St, Portland 97239
Office: (503) 916-5280; Attendance (503) 916-5294

Schedule for  
January 4 – January 8
Monday, January 4: B
Tuesday, January 5: A B
Wednesday, January 6: B
Thursday, January 7:  A/Tutor Time
Friday, January 8: B/Tutor Time

Schedule for  
January 11 – January 15
Monday, January 11: A
Tuesday, January 12: B 
Wednesday, January 13: A/Early Dismissal
Thursday, January 14:  B/Tutor Time
Friday, January 15: A/Assembly

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR/217740154927750
https://twitter.com/principalBchat
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2015_16Printable_Bell_Schedule.pdf


College Panel Night, 7pm
Wilson alumni return to  share their college experiences with current students. This is a chance for students and 
parents to get the student perspective! I will begin with a few questions for our volunteer panelists and then open it 
up to for student and family questions. This is most useful for juniors and seniors, but interested sophomores and 
freshmen are welcome.

friday, january 8

rose court applications due
Rose Court Applications available online. Junior and Senior girls with a minimum 3.0 GPA are invited apply for 
this year’s Rose Court.   Wilson’s Rose Festival Princess will receive a $3500 scholarship, a new wardrobe, and will 
travel around Oregon and Washington and many networking opportunities. Applications are due by January 8, 
2016.  

WHS Equity and diversity film series, wilson auditorium 6:30pm
Join us for a free screening of the documentary Lessons of Basketball and War. 

sunday, january 10

WHS Electronics Recycling, January 10th, 10am-2pm
Recycling is free and all proceeds will benefit WHS PTA Grad Night. Bring your items to the back of WHS, near 
the Hillsdale Farmer’s Market  (Sunset and Capitol Hwy entrance). Questions? Email Madalyn Katter.

These are just some of the items you can recycle:
computers (desktop or laptop)
monitors
printers
scanners

keyboards
televisions
cell phones
ink cartridges

cameras
washer/dryer
oven/stove

news

New: Winter fundraising was a big success, raising over $3,000 for the Community Transitional School. Wilson 
leadership students would like to thank the Wilson community for their support and generosity!

Announcements

whs equity and diversity film series, Friday, January 8 6:30pm, wilson auditorium
Please join us for a free screening of the documentary Lessons of Basketball and War. The panel discussion following 
the screening will include the film’s director/writer/producer, Ron Bourke. 

This hour-long documentary explores universal themes of violence, prejudice, cultural identity and conflict 
resolution as seen through the eyes of adolescent girls—refugees from war and famine in Somalia who have 
resettled in a strange foreign city. Pushed together in an inner city housing project, the refugees find their religious 
traditions and beliefs tested by the onslaught of a sexualized, celebrity-obsessed America. Teachers work to help 
students with little previous education and a propensity for an abhorrent form of personal violence fueled by a 
legacy of ethnic hostilities. Lessons of Basketball and War offers an engaging and at times thrilling account of a year 
in these young lives and the challenges faced by one dedicated educator, peacemaker and basketball coach.

Trailer and more information: http://www.lessonsofbasketballandwar.com/#!credits/c14ak

http://www.rosefestival.org/programs/rose-festival-court%20
mailto:madalyn.piar-katter%40cascorp.com?subject=
http://www.lessonsofbasketballandwar.com/%23%21credits/c14ak%20


new: Evening Scholars students
Due to the snow days, next week during finals classes will run on Monday, January 11, and Tuesday, January 12 from 
5-9pm to accommodate the missed time this week and ensure the best outcome for final exams. 

Get help or be a helper on tuesdays in room 102 from 3:30-5:00pm
Do you need help in your classes? Or help with college readiness, study habits, organizational skills or anything else? 
Drop by room 102 on Tuesdays after school. Snacks and refreshments will be provided.

Would you like to help your peers? Are you a student who is doing well in your classes and looking for a flexible volun-
teer opportunity?  Be a peer tutor and help out other students while earning volunteer hours.  Because we know how busy 
many students are, you don’t need to make a commitment, just come as you wish and when time permits. After-school tu-
toring will be held on Tuesdays from 3:30-5:00pm. Contact Neighborhood House Case Manager Ian Jackson at ijackson@
nhpdx.porg if you would like to be a peer tutor. Free snacks!

Mr. Troyan applications
Senior boys, get your application packet for Mr. Troyan in the main office. Applications are due Friday, January 15.

Freshmen Class Election schedule

	 December 14:	 Election packets available 
	 January 5: 	 Packets and all forms due to Ms. McFadden’s Box by 3:15pm 
		  Candidate bio due by 3:15pm; email to mmcfadden@pps.net 
	 January 7: 	 Mandatory candidates’ meeting at lunch in Room 118 
		  Pictures and Q/A for campaign video for election 
	January 11-19: 	 Campaigning
	January 20-22: 	 Class elections video shown in freshman English classes
                                  Voting in freshman English classes 
	 January 26: 	 Election results announced at lunch in Room 118 
		  Appointed Class Officer packets available in Room 118 

Sophomores & Juniors: PSAT Score Reports available soon
Online: Scores will be available online beginning January 7. Log in to your College Board account to see your scores, 
or create an account by clicking on the ‘Sign Up’ button. Students will receive an access code via email between January 
7 and 9 if they provided one on their answer folder. If you didn’t provide your email address or don’t receive a code, see 
Candace Rhodes in room 139.
Paper: Score reports will be delivered to Wilson High School in late January. Look for an email around that time with 
details on where you can pick up your score report and test booklet.

Email Wilson Test Coordinator Candace Rhodes if you have any questions about how to access your PSAT score reports. 

Interested in playing BASEBALL? 
Please see Coach Shetler in room 139 for information about Wilson Baseball, or contact Coach Shetler at jshetler@pps.net 
if you have any questions.

ASE Information Session, Wilson Library, Tuesday, January 12, 7pm 
Are you a 9-11th grader?  Are you interested in a career as a scientist, doctor, engineer or technologist?  Then you should 
come to the ASE (pronounced “ace”) summer internship information session. ASE matches scientists, engineers and 
technology innovators with smart students like you for 8-week internships over the summer. ASE is a great way to 
improve your college application, and students can get school credit and a $1,000 stipend. More information is available at
www.saturdayacademy.org/ASE.

mailto:ijackson%40nhpdx.porg?subject=
mailto:ijackson%40nhpdx.porg?subject=
mailto:mmcfadden%40pps.net?subject=
https://studentscores.collegeboard.org/home%3Fep_ch%3DPR%26ep_mid%3D11198429%26ep_rid%3D237162211
mailto:crhodes%40pps.net?subject=
mailto:jshetler%40pps.net?subject=
http://www.saturdayacademy.org/ASE


Career related learning opportunities
NEW: Stumptown Speaker Series, Monday,  January 11, Portland Center Stage, 7-8pm
The fourth event in the Stumptown Speaker Series, a series of free leadership and innovation talks featuring notable 
members of Portland’s business community is coming up. The talk features Rukaiyah Adams, CIO of Meyer Memorial 
Trust. Get your seats now at stumptowntalks.com/#register.

Calling All Students Who Are Interested in Pursuing Medicine! 
OHSU and the Center for Diversity and Inclusion have an amazing PAID summer internship research opportunity open 
to grades 10-11. It is designed to offer research experiences to Portland-area students who excel academically and come 
from socially and economically disadvantaged backgrounds. The goals of this program are to give hands-on research 
experience, science exposure and to increase participation of under-served and minority students in biomedical research 
and other health-related fields. Application deadline is January, 25th 2016.  For more information and to apply visit http://
www.ohsu.edu/xd/about/vision/center-for-diversity-inclusion/academic-resources/internships/continuing-umbrel-
la-research.cfm.

PACE Mentorship Program, Begins January 27
In 2017, there will be more than 2 million new jobs for skilled professionals in the trades. Do you like working with 
your hands? Are you interested in well paying jobs? Plumbing, Air, Carpentry, and Electrical Program (PACE) is a free 
after school mentorship program. Get a chance to work with plumbers, sheet metal workers, carpenters and electricians. 
Explore career fields within the industry. Collaborate with a team of mentors and students. This opportunity is open to 
students in grades 10-12. The program will take place every Wednesday, beginning January 27- March16. To download the 
application, click here. See Ms. Morgan in room 221 with any questions.  

Wilson PTA Needs Your Help Staffing the Portland PTA Clothes Closet, Thursday, 
February 18,  9:30am-1:00pm at Franklin High School
Sort incoming donations and help visiting students/families with their shopping on Wilson’s day to staff the PTA Clothes 
Closet. Have some new or gently used items you’d like to donate?  Bring them along! If you’d like to volunteer for this shift 
or have any questions contact Liz Butson at 503-206-6611 or eabutson@gmail.com. The PTA Clothes Closet provides free 
clothing to PPS students in need. Students are entitled to 2 visits per school year and require an admission slip, usually 
available from their school office or counselor, for each visit.  Each school PTA unit is required to provide volunteers for 
one or two days a year.
 
Mo’s Chowder Sale – January 4-29
Supports Wilson High School Grad Night, a drug, alcohol, tobacco and weapon free, all-night celebration for Wilson 
grads. Each quart is $10.00. The chowder will be delivered to WHS on Thursday, February 4. Mo’s famous clam chowder 
is a quick and easy meal for everyday dinner. It is also very popular around the holidays and is perfect for parties at home 
like the Super Bowl. 

Place your order at http://goo.gl/forms/efG23JmrG5. Payment is due when order is placed. Make checks out to WHS PTA 
Grad Night and mail or drop them off in the Wilson High School office: 151 SW Vermont, Portland, OR 97219. Email 
June Burby at  jburby2@msn.com with any questions.

Questions? Contact June Burby at  jburby2@msn.com.
 
Wilson Student Art Greeting Cards and playing cards

 

http://stumptowntalks.com/%23register
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http://www.ohsu.edu/xd/about/vision/center-for-diversity-inclusion/academic-resources/internships/continuing-umbrella-research.cfm
http://www.ohsu.edu/xd/about/vision/center-for-diversity-inclusion/academic-resources/internships/continuing-umbrella-research.cfm
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2016PACE_Mentorship_Program.pdf
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Greeting cards (25 cards for $28) and playing cards will be available for purchase while supplies last in the Wilson Book-
keeper’s Office, Room 149. All proceeds will be used to buy supplies for Wilson art students.

support Wilson PTA, buy scrip
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program works with local and national 
vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper 
on Monday, pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  or e-mail! Contact Martha 
Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for more information or to place an order. Download order forms here. 
�
yearbook senior ad deadline is january 15
The deadline to buy senior ads is quickly approaching! Email troyanbizzgmail.com or go to the yearbook website for 
details and more information. 
	 Prices:		  1/8 of a page: $40
			   1/4 of a page: $70
			   1/2 of a page: $130
			   Full page: $250

Order Yearbooks Online
http://shop.balfour.com/smi62107/catalog/category/view/s/yearbook-and-accessories/id/312795/

Shadow program for Prospective students
Spend a day attending classes with a Wilson student to get an up-close and personal look at life in high school. Shadowing 
opportunities are offered October through April. Go to the Wilson website About Us page for more information and to 
sign up. 

rotary club exchange student needs host family
The Rotary Club is looking for a host family to provide an enriching experience for a male exchange student for about 
a three month period of time. The student is sponsored by the Rotary Club of Portland and has very good local support 
while you open your home to this wonderful experience. Please contact Delanie Delimont at (503) 246-5009 with ques-
tions and for more information.

Connections

The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and interesting news emailed to Wilson 
students, parents, staff, and community members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus is on events more specific to the 
school and what goes on in the building during school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you 
would like to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the Monday list) or removed from the 
distribution list, send your email address to Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net.

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ to find many useful resources for parents 
and students including:
		  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar
		  - Online student research tools
		  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight
		  -  Counseling Department 
		  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation
		  - How to order scrip (http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf.)

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/Scrip_dec_15_2015.pdf
http://khigbee.weebly.com/yearbook.html
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/194.htm#Spend_a_day_attending_classes


Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals and groups shall 
be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital status, national origin, 
race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, Oregon School District is an equal opportunity 
educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or 
program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net.school


